WORKSHOP MINUTES
January 22, 2002

6:30 p.m.

TOWN HALL

6853 Main Street

Miami Lakes, Florida  33014
The Mayor called the meeting to order with the following Council Members present:  Mary Collins, Robert Meador, Michael Pizzi, Nancy Simon, Peter Thomson and Vice Mayor Roberto Alonso.  Staff members present were:  Town Manager Dennis White, Town Attorney Allison Bieler and Town Clerk Beatris M. Arguelles.

The Town Manager led the meeting.

1.
STRATEGIC PLAN UPDATE – The Town Manager reviewed a memorandum dated January 18, 2002, attached to these fully executed minutes, and asked that the Council reach consensus on the priority of services and strategic goals.
2.
STRATEGIC PLAN IMPLEMENTATION ISSUES - The Town Manager reviewed a memorandum dated January 18, 2002, attached to these fully executed minutes, and asked that the Council reach consensus on the following issues.
A. MOYER CONTRACT – following lengthy discussion, the Council directed the Town Manager to place the Contract on the next agenda for approval.
B. CSA CONTRACT – following lengthy discussion, the Council by consensus directed the Town Manager to ask CSA to make a presentation to the Town Council prior to placing Contract on an agenda for approval.
C. SPACE REQUIREMENTS – The Town Manager advised the Council that additional space would be needed to house the Building and Code Enforcement Departments.  He presented an amendment to the Lease agreement for additional space.  By consensus, the Council directed the Town Manager to place the agreement on the next agenda for approval.
D. PERSONNEL NEEDS – The Town Manger noted that additional personnel would be needed in the future and asked council’s concurrence, prior to proceeding.  He noted that Key Biscayne Manager Sam Kissinger is retiring and would be willing to accept a part-time position with the Town as an Assistant Town Manager.
The Town Manager also asked the Council to consider a Town Engineer that will assist in evaluation of streets, storm sewers and other public works services.  The Council concurred and directed the Town Manager to put it out to bid.

The Town Manager also asked that the Council consider hiring someone to assist in the area of Community Relations.  He suggested that such a position would work with the volunteer groups in providing coordinated services in areas such as recreation programs, education programs and governmental relations, and to assist the Council with special projects.  He noted that funding for such a position would come from Administrative Contingency and Parks and Recreation Increased Services Level Contingency.  The Council concurred and the Manager stated he would put together a more detailed position description and cost analysis for review by the Council.
3.
COUNCIL CONCERNS – The Town Manager addressed three areas in a memorandum dated January 18, 2002, attached to these fully executed minutes.


A.
THE WISH LIST – No consensus was reached.  Council Members were asked to submit legislative priorities for consideration. 

B.
AGENDA ITEMS – it was agreed that items that are not of an urgent nature, would be discussed at Workshop sessions, prior to being placed on the Regular Council Agenda.

C.
ITEMS OF CONCERN – No other items were discussed.
The meeting adjourned at ____.

Approved this _________ day of _________________, 2002

Attest:








__________________________








Wayne Slaton, Mayor

___________________________

Beatris M. Arguelles, Town Clerk 
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